
 
 

Circular 
No.21-1/2013-14/AWO        26.6.2013 
 
 
To 
The Recognised AWOs/SPCAs of AWBI 
 
 
Sir/Madam, 
 

You are aware that a Natural Calamity in the form of flood has struck the State of 
Uttarakhand recently. Thousands of animals have been killed and thousands of animals 
which have survived the Calamity are suffering for want of food, medicines and medical 
care.  

 
There is an urgent need to help the affected animals by providing emergency 

relief, medical care and food. The Animal welfare Board of India therefore requests the 
AWOs/SPCAs to volunteer to do relief work in Uttarakhand to provide emergency relief 
to the distressed animals. The AWOs can apply for Natural Calamity grant from the 
AWBI. 
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